
SCPETR Meeting 
Lawrence, NE   
July 1, 2015 

 
Present:  Pat Gerdes, Chip Volcek, Dawna Whitcomb, Chris Becker, Kate Speck, Jon Rosenlund, Meile 
Rosenlund, Kirt Smith, Brian Woldt, Tom Smith, Ed Brickman, Jeff England, Brandon Myers, Joanna 
LaMoine, Jerry Archer, Darrin Lewis, Ron Sunday, Brad Baker 
 
Brian called the meeting to order at 1305 hrs.  Brian had a copy of the open meetings act.  Kirt motioned 
to approve the agenda.  Becker seconded.   
 
Becker motioned to approve the minutes.  Rosenlund seconded. 
 
New Business:  Jon stated he purchased Orion for Hall County.   He paid $4,000 up front cost and $1,000 
annual cost.  Brandon advised Lincoln County purchased it as well.  $ 3,200 up front and $1,000 per year. 
 
Old Business:  
 
2014 grant.  The GI 300/400 was held and had approx 25 individuals.  Lincoln county 300/400 class is 
next week (July 7-10).  The GI IC course is scheduled for September 21-25th.  Please try and get your 
counties personnel to the training! 
 
Chief Gilbert had asked for money for a Hazmat Railcar training when we wrote the workplan.   Jeff 
advised he had some training materials he would like to purchase.  He will send Jill some information.  
Chip advised his LEPC would like some funds for an exercise.   
 
A discussion was held regarding the 2015 funds.  The SCPETR was allocated $395,302.  However, 
$151,000 is a direct MOU to the Citizen Corp Coordinator and $69,302 was a direct MOU to the fusion 
Center.  There were no funds for local entities regarding LETPP.   
 
Discussion was held regarding the MOU’s and requirements of the state.  Brian stated he wanted 
approval from the SCPETR and the LEG to sign any MOU’s.   
 
Jill advised the workplan must be submitted by Aug. 5th.  She needs to know how to write the workplan.  
We will wait to hear from the SCLEG group regarding the LETTP funds. 
 
Chip moved to sign the $151,000 back to the CCP/MRC Coordinator.  Jon seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
Chip and Jon talked about the NRIN project.  The SCPETR is going to get rammped up.  We will need to 
build a tower in Webster County and possibly in Harlan County 
 



Kate stated the Dept of Ag would like to be involved in any exercises that we have going on.  There will 
be some advice on Ebola procedures that is coming down. 
She also stated the THIRA will be coming around.  Please be thinking about the THIRA planning.  We will 
have the THIRA meeting in conjuction with the SCPETR meeting in September. 
 
Kirt motioned for adjournment, Jon seconded.  Motion carried at 1405hrs. 
 
 
  


